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PHYSICS 3302/3312 LAB


LAB BOOK WRITE-UP HINTS
I had forgotten to send off my comments from last week after stating them in class, so here they are. Hopefully this has not inconvenienced anyone.

1.) Please make sure to show sample calculations. Anything you calculate in the lab other than standard calculations (the mean or standard deviation) should have a sample calculation shown along with it. An example of a sample calculation is as follows:

If m=1 kg and a=12 m/s2 and I want to find force, 
F=ma

F=(1 kg)*(12 m/ s2)

F=12 N

2.) You should be discussing the relative size of the errors from the labs. Some errors will have a much greater effect than others as seen in your calculation of error propagation. A lot of you did talk about this in the lab last, but be sure to continue talking about it in future labs. 

3.) In the last lab, a lot of you did not show the two corrections for the value of the speed of light, rather, you only did one calculation of the speed of light without any corrections. These should be done in the re-do of the lab. Since you have different values with the corrections, you should discuss the effects of the corrections and whether or not they are significant.

4.) You should be discussing the types of errors in the lab and distinguish between systematic and random errors. For systematic errors, you should say how that specific systematic error will effect your overall result, i.e. whether or not it would have increased or decreased the final value of your result. 

5.) With both random and systematic errors, you should discuss ways to eliminate or minimize the errors.

6.) Make sure to use a reasonable amount of significant figures in your results. 

7.) Some of you should improve on your abstracts. You have been given an example by Dr. Johnson, so I would suggest using that as a guideline. Also, you could look up some scientific papers and read their abstracts. If you are interested in that, I can try to find a few good papers with good abstracts.

8.) The introductions could also use some improvement. They were a little sparse on the history, so make sure to discuss it a little bit more (not too much more) as I had talked about in class last week.

If anyone has any questions on any of these, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sean Krzyzewski

Physics and Astronomy

University of Oklahoma
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